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Dear parent/carer,
I hope this letter finds you safe and well. We have been really impressed by the engagement with remote learning so far. Thank you! Remember, we are still here for you so get in touch if you need our support. 

Following on from Michael Dickson’s statement, I would like to highlight a couple of points:

There is now community transmission of COVID 19 so we need to be extra vigilant. The safest place for all of us is in our homes. We must do all we can to protect our community. 

Some people are displaying cold symptoms before going on to develop the common covid-19 symptoms of a cough, temperature and loss or change of taste and smell. Therefore, we will be operating a zero tolerance of any cold like symptoms in pupils or staff coming into school. If your child is due to come in and has any symptoms please keep them home and book a test. If a child becomes unwell in school, we will be sending them home immediately. Please ensure you have provided us with your most up to date contacts and are contactable at all times. 

Mr Swinney, Depute First Minister also addressed Parliament on Wednesday. He reiterated the need to keep the number of children in school to an absolute minimum to supress this virus. 

‘Schools remain open for the most vulnerable children, identified by teachers. For children of key workers who have no viable alternatives, schools are open on an exceptional basis.’  

He also acknowledged how difficult remote learning is for families. We understand how difficult it is to work full time and support our own bairns with remote learning, many staff from the school are in the same position. In Dunrossness, we put the wellbeing of our bairns and families at the forefront. We want the children to engage in learning but not to the detriment of their or your wellbeing. Do what you can, and put your family first. Most importantly, keep in touch with us. Connection is so important, we love hearing from you all. 

Mr Swinney (John Swinney, John Swinney) also said: ‘To parents, I reiterate: you are not expected to be teachers. Your child’s school is here for you now, and will be here for you when schools return.’ This is a point that we wholeheartedly agree with. 

I would like to thank our wonderful support staff for all their hard work during the first week of remote learning. They have really pulled out all the stops to support the bairns in school. We have children in family groups within bubbles, meaning mixed age groups. It is very challenging for the staff to complete all the remote learning tasks so some of these may need to be done at home after school or in the evenings, your support with this is appreciated. We can’t compel children to complete the work. Please remember the children are not being taught in school, they are being supported to access the remote learning. We need to be flexible in school, as much as at home. We can experience technical difficulties and other challenges too! 

I once again appeal to everyone to consider all alternatives available to putting your child into school each day. Please ask yourself if their place is needed, we are happy to support a split week for your child to suit shift patterns etc. We want to do everything we can to reduce the risk of transmission. I am sure you want to do all you can to keep your child, family and school staff safe too. 

Thank you to each and every one of you that is juggling working from home and supporting your child in their learning.
Yours sincerely
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Andrea Henderson
